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Dear Parents,

As we navigate through the school year and the illness that is
highly prevalent in the community, the health and safety of our
students remains a top priority. Our staff work diligently to
maintain a clean and safe environment, implementing and
promoting rigorous hygiene protocols and practices. Regardless
of these protocols we have numerous students away with illness
and also many attending school unwell.

We need your support to ensure the well-being of our entire
school community. If your child is feeling unwell or showing
signs of illness, please keep them at home. This simple
precaution helps prevent the spread of sickness and protects not
only your child but also their classmates and teachers. Students
who cannot participate in school activities because they are
feeling unwell will be sent home. This includes vomiting,
headaches, fever, sore throat etc.

By working together, we can create a healthier and safer school
environment for everyone. Thank you for your cooperation and
commitment to the health of our community.

Stay warm!
Genevieve Smith
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ord Jesus Christ, 

you said to the Apostles, 

“Come, follow me.” 

You say the same words to us, 

today and every day. 

Help us to follow you faithfully: 

to walk in the way 

of your commandments, 

to help those who are struggling, 

and to love all people 

as you love them. 

May we rejoice in your presence 

with us 

as we work to build up 

the Kingdom of God, 

where you live and reign 

with the Father 

in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

one God, for ever and ever. 

Amen.

TENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

L



TERM 2 2024 CALENDAR





Next week (Week 7) we will be celebrating Wellbeing Week. All classes will be
taking time out of the day to focus on their wellbeing. The theme this term is

resilience. 
 

Resilience is… 

The ability to bounce back

Conversations will be had in the classroom about what it means to ‘bounce back’
and how we can do it. It would be valuable if these conversations were continued at

home.

To celebrate wellbeing week, we are asking all students to wear
FUN SOCKS next Friday 14th June!

WELLBEING WEEK - WEEK 7



Prouille’s Pyjama Day is coming up on Wednesday
19th June. Students (and staff!) are encouraged to
wear their favourite oodie, onesie or PJs and
donate a gold coin to the St Vincent de Paul Winter
Appeal

UPCOMING SCHOOL EVENTS
PYJAMA DAY





PARISH MASS - STAGE 3
Recently, our Stage 3 students attended Parish Mass at Holy Name Parish.

Our students reflected upon being a disciple of Jesus and inspirational people
in their life.

Father Kelvin provided an example to our students of Helen Keller. Helen Keller
was an American author and educator who suffered an illness when she was
very young that caused her to be blind and deaf. Despite this, she triumphed
against her disabilities and learnt to read, write and speak. She forged a career
where she helped millions of people overcome their disabilities.





school news

Year 4 will have their Family Mass on Sunday June 23rd at 9:30am.
All are welcome to attend. 

SCHOOL NEWS

YEAR 4 FAMILY MASS

UPCOMING EVENTS

CONGRATULATIONS MR CHACON!
We all wish Mr Chacon all the best at his
Graduation Ceremony today. We are very

proud of him.



DIOCESAN CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS
Congratulations to all our amazing athletes who competed at the Broken Bay
Cross Country Championships at Gosford on Tuesday, 21 May. We understand
the runners had to deal with some very cold conditions but everyone thoroughly
enjoyed the day and taking part in some highly competitive races. Most races had
over 60 students from across the diocese competing. Prouille had 11 students
taking part and their overall placings are listed below:



POLDING CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS
Congratulations to Amelie, Lucy, Matilda, Georgina, Sophie and Orlando who
qualified for the 2024 NSWCPS Polding Cross Country Championship based on their
placings at the Broken Bay Cross Country. The Polding Cross Country was held on
Wednesday, 5 June at the Sydney Equestrian Centre, Horsley Park. This is an
incredible achievement and the students performed incredibly well against students
from across all dioceses in the Polding area, which is the top half of NSW! Overall
results are listed below.

We are very excited to announce that Sophie Tazewell placed 6th in her race and
now progresses to the NSWPSSA Cross Country Championships. What an amazing
achievement and we wish Sophie all the very best against the top cross country
runners in the state.

SOPHIESOPHIESOPHIE
CONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONS

,,,



LEAGUE TAG GALA DAY
The League Tag Gala Day for Stage 3 (Years 5 and 6) will be held at Koola Park, East Killara
on Tuesday 4 June. Prouille played all other north shore diocesan schools. Our students had
a fabulous day!

Thank you to our parent helpers who assisted on the day.





‘SPARK’ HIGH POTENTIAL DAYS
Over the past couple of months, Prouille, Corpus Christi, Our Lady of Perpetual Succour,
St Bernard’s and Holy Family Catholic Schools have been involved in high potential
extension days known as “SPARK”.

SPARK stands for “Supporting Potential Among Remarkable Kids”. 

To date, there have been five SPARK days held across the various schools with a range
of themes focusing on the arts, mathematics, STEM and AI. The purpose of these days is
to group together our high potential students and engage them in a range of activities and
challenges utilising their unique sets of skills.

The schedule of SPARK days have so far included:

Thursday 4th April at Corpus Christi - Art Immersion
Tuesday 9th April at Prouille - Mathemagicians
Thursday 16th May at OLPS - Day of AI
Wednesday 22nd May at Corpus Christi - Paris Olympic Escape Room

The SPARK Day we held at Prouille  on 9th April was highly successful and our students
thoroughly enjoyed it. The day consisted of mathematical discovery and adventure,
including captivating maths games, stimulating logic puzzles and open-ended tasks. We
are very much looking forward to a Drama Day at Prouille on 18th June.

Some of the feedback we received from our students who attended the “Day of AI” at
OLPS included:

Flynn - “I enjoyed the day because I got to choose what the task was, what they were
talking about was of interest to me because I like AI.”

Angus - “My favourite part of the day was designing our machine, Reconvayed, which was
a paper waste reduction system.”

Alisha - “My favourite part of the day was using the design process to create our AI
machine.”

Matilda - “I liked using Teachable Machine and Quick Draw. Thinking of ideas to create
our AI drone.”

Ayan - “I enjoyed the end of the day as I got to work in a group and hear other people's
ideas that furthered my knowledge in AI.”



2024 STUDENT REPORTING





CLASS NEWS

Our Koalas have been learning about
the needs of living things, specifically
wombats and made a burrow that would
help a wombat fulfil their needs. They
also were focusing on team work as
they were working with a partner.

KINDY
KOALAS



CLASS NEWS

After using an overhead projector
to trace around each of our heads,
the students in Year 1 chose “I
am" statements and words of
affirmation to place around their
silhouettes to begin our
URSTRONG PDHPE unit. 



CLASS NEWS

Year 4 Kookaburra were absolutely thrilled to have Mrs Smith present
their PUBLISHED BOOK of class narratives (inspired by our class text
'The Thing About Oliver'). Please keep an eye out in the library to borrow
this book for home! We are so proud of your efforts, Year 4! Thank you,
Mrs Smith, for your time, efforts (and money!) to have this special book
published to celebrate our learning! 



CLASS NEWS

Recently Year 4 was bound for Botany Bay! As part of their study on
'First Contacts' in History, Year 4 students had a wonderful time at La
Perouse and Botany Bay. Students consolidated their learning through
hands-on activities linked to Early Explorers, Aboriginal Artefacts, A
Convict's Life and a tour of Bare Island. All the students had a great
time!



CLASS NEWS

'Survivor' 5 Goanna's PDHPE unit this term. Students split themselves into
tribes and worked together in challenges each week in sport. They are
using communication and team work. Who will outwit, outplay and outlast? 



On Wednesday 22nd May (Week 4), the teachers and students of Prouille enjoyed
coming together with their buddy reading classes at 12pm to simultaneously read
Bowerbird Blues by Aura Parker. In particular, Year 6 and Kindergarten enjoyed
creating Bowerbird Art together. Year 2 Wombat and Kindergarten Kangaroo
listened to Mrs Lees read the story in the library together.
 
Bowerbird Blues has encouraged the students to find out more about the Satin
Bowerbird and appreciate its unique behaviours and characteristics. The book
carried an important environmental message as well as exploring the themes of
searching for connection and the idea that love is found not with things but with
people. 

Aura Parker writes, “I wrote it for the joy of making, building, crafting, and finding
out what you care for, or what matters most of all. I wrote it as a celebration of
colour. I wrote it for a love of nature, and passion for our fragile environment, as
an abundance of plastic pollution is clearly on display.” 

Bowerbird Blues is also shortlisted in the CBCA’s Picture Book of the Year 2024
category. 

LIBRARY NEWS
Congratulations to the following students for recently completing their Premier’s
Reading Challenge: 

Julian A (K Koala) 
Claire D (2 Emu) 
Luke M (2 Wombat) 
Alastair S (2 Wombat) 
Vera C (3 Platypus) 
Alexis F (3 Platypus) 
Audrey J (3 Platypus) 
Millie J (3 Platypus) 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE

NATIONAL SIMULTANEOUS STORYTIME

Eliza M (3 Platypus) 
Charlotte Sukari (3 Platypus) 
Georgie G (4 Kookaburra) 
Elanor M (4 Kookaburra) 
Mairead D (5 Goanna) 
Alisha S (5 Echidna) 
Josie G (6 Wallaby) 

https://cbca.org.au/


LIBRARY NEWS

During Library sessions leading up to Book Week in Term 3, all K-6 students will be
reading a range of books from the CBCA’s shortlist. 

Recently, K-2 Cockatoos and 3-6 Dingoes read The Concrete Garden by Bob
Graham, shortlisted in the Book of the Year: Early Childhood category. After their
library session, a small group of them created their own ‘concrete garden’ using
coloured chalk next to our school’s Sustainability Garden. What a great way to link
their reading to a real-life experience! 

 

Reading as a family has many benefits for both children and adults. It can build
connection, develop language and literacy skills, strengthen concentration, teach

important life lessons, foster creativity and promote emotional wellbeing. 

Read Scholastic’s article about                                             to find out more.

CHILDREN’S BOOK COUNCIL OF AUSTRALIA (CBCA) AWARDS 
 SHORTLISTED BOOKS 

THE POWER OF FAMILY READING  

The Power of Family Reading

https://scholastic.com.au/about-scholastic/scholastic-blog-and-news/power-of-family-reading/
https://scholastic.com.au/about-scholastic/scholastic-blog-and-news/power-of-family-reading/


MERIT AWARDS - TERM 2



 

Do you have an hour to spare on a Friday morning in Term 2?

Would you like to adjudicate a Year 6 debate once or twice or maybe
even the whole 6 weeks?

If this sounds like something you would like to do, please contact
Genevieve via email or phone.

Full training will be provided if needed!

DEBATING ADJUDICATORS

If you would like to be a volunteer on school excursions, you will need to
complete CSBB Safeguarding processes.  Parents DO NOT NEED a
Working with Children Check (WWCC) for many volunteering tasks but still
need to complete the Safeguarding requirements. Please use the QR code
to register that you may volunteer in the school. 

 

PARENT VOLUNTEERS



PEC UPDATE
 

Men's Rosary & Bible Study
The men of HNW meet every fortnight on a Tuesday night to pray the rosary
and read the Gospel. All men welcome. Program 7:00pm Silent prayer in the
church 7:10pm Rosary 7:45pm Gospel reflection & discussion. Next meeting:
18th June

Operation Winter Warmth
Operation Winter Warmth is underway! Knitting beanies and scarves for
distribution through St Vincent de Paul in our parish.  

Details on how to get involved, including “how to guides” via this link

We have donated yarn and knitting needles for loan :)

Operation Winter Warmth

https://sway.cloud.microsoft/pKZsLRPmuSvZl6gj?ref=Link















